Attachment 3. Public Notice including in the Scene on 6 September 2022

Reserve classification to

meet community needs

Council is proposing to classify approximately 223m2 of
Hetana Street Reserve, Matamata (Lot 2 DPS 86435) as local
purpose (community use) reserve. Council intends at the
same time to classify the remainder of Lot 2 DPS 86435 as a
recreation reserve in accordance with the purpose it was vested.

The proposed classification will allow the Matamata
Community Health Shuttle Trust to relocate and extend
their existing garage to accommodate for additional fleet.
Changing the classification will enable this important
community not-for-profit service to operate from a single
central facility and the adjoining Matamata Resources Trust
(Railside by the Green) to be able to expand its facilities in
the future. For more information about the proposal, please
go to mpdc.nz/hetanareserve.

Anyone is welcome to make a submission with their
suggestions for, or objections to, the proposed
classification of the reserve land, and also indicate whether
they wish to present their submission to Council.

Submissions must be received by Council no later than
5pm on Friday 14 October 2022.

Submissions can be made in the following ways:
Via our website at mpdc.nz/hetanareserve.

By emailing info@mpdc.govt.nz with the subject line
‘Hétana Street Reserve Classification’.

In writing and addressed to Matamata-Piako District
Council, PO Box 266, Te Aroha 3342, Attention: Parks

and Facilities Planning Team.

If you wish to discuss the proposal, you can contact our
Parks and Facilities Planning Team on 0800 746 467 or by
email info@mpdec.govt.nz with the subject line ‘Hétana
Street Reserve Classification’.

This notice was made pursuant to section 16 of the
Reserves Act 1977.



